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    Lowell “Buddy” 

Mason 

website: 
www.lowellmason.com 

     “Stay at Home” has many 

restrictions, but our response by 

posting sermon videos and 

livestreaming worship has enabled 

Judy and Buddy to “join us” and be 

blessed by our ministry. 

     They are so appreciative of our 

continued financial and prayer 

support of their work.   

    Pray not only for them, but also the 

complications he has faced with 

getting some of his articles posted on 

Facebook recently. 

 

 David & Dawn 

(Berry) Degler 
A Christian 

Ministry in the 

National Parks 
 

  Navigating this ministry during 
these uncertain times requires 
wisdom and guidance that only 
God can provide.   How do you 
prepare for the summer? What are 
the restrictions in EACH location?  
What will the ministries look like?  
Are there tech innovations that can 
be used?   

    Pray for God to Bless.  Keep 
David, Dawn, their family and 
ministry in prayer, there in 
Colorado! 

 

 David Anderson 

Covid19 has created 

additional stress at 

the Navy base in Hawaii where 

David serves.  It also has created 

changes in their “home church” 

ministry. 

    Pray for David that God will 

grant him wisdom, guide and help 

deal with additional stress created 

by this crisis. 

 

 

MISSIONS WE SUPPORT 

BESIDES: 
  Helping Others Prepare for 

Eternity (H.O.P.E.) 

  Mexican Mountain Mission 

  Great Lakes Christian College 

  Great Lakes Christian Home 

  His House Campus Ministry 

  Love, INC. 

  Rock Lake Christian Assembly 

  Wolverine Christian Service Camp 

 

   Spring Retreats and Women’s 

Banquets that were scheduled by 

our camps and Bible College are 

being cancelled due to the covid19 

pandemic.  Closing of Universities 

also affects the work of Campus 

Ministries.  The residents of Great 

Lakes Christian Home are among 

the most vulnerable to the virus.   

   Rock Lake is announcing that 

they are planning on limiting 

weeks of camp to 35 campers and 

will be adding procedures to 

safeguard the health of all. 

   Campus Ministries and Great 

Lakes are trying to determine 

what their ministries will look like 

when the crisis is over.   

   Continue to keep our missions in 

prayer that finances will continue 

to come in, their people will 

remain healthy and they will be 

ready to resume their service 

when this passes! 

  

Teaching 

the Word 

(through 

our 

Website)  

    
The number of visits, “unique 

Visitors” and pages read on our 

website in April will be an all time 

high for that month.  

  Dozens of our adult studies and 

children’s lessons are being used 

throughout the course of the 

month!  

 

SOCIAL MEDIA 

PRESENCE 
Snapchat—52 people are following 

Instagram- 54 people are following 

Twitter—1 person following 

Facebook—145 people are following 

YOUtube—we now have up to 10 

puppet shows available for viewing.  3 

of them have had more than a dozen 

view! 

 
Clio Area Ministerial 

Association 
    FOOD DISTRIBUTION:  Thankful for 

families and groups stepping forward 

to fund additional distributions and 

expansion of planned ones.  Remax 

Realtors is sponsoring the Distribution 

at the end of the month.  Clio Human 

Services Fund has helped us add and 

expand the others. 

    NATIONAL DAY OF PRAYER:  We 

are waiting to see what the Governor 

will allow.  Could be online, could be 

at Firehouse; an additional one at the 

park…or…. We will see 

where God leads! 

     SCHOOLS:  Our 

schools have partnered 

with area churches to assure that 

children have food during school 

closure. 

http://www.lowellmason.com/

